
Here’s what’s in the newsletter this week! 
 

 Headteacher weekly update 

 Core Christian Value Awards 

 General Information  

– list of after-school clubs for Summer Term 

 FoSS Update 

 Other useful information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sparsholt C of E Primary School 
 

 

 

 

Weekly Newsletter 

31st March 2023 



 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a fabulous end to the Spring Term! I think all of you who were able to attend the Easter presentation would 
agree that the children did an amazing job of presenting different aspects of Easter and singing some fantastic 
songs with such enthusiasm and gusto. Oak class’s performance of ‘The Stations of the Cross’ showed not only 
what talented actors we have but how the Easter story reminds us to reflect on many aspects of modern day life 
and make sure we consider how we treat others. The children came away with such pride at being able to 
showcase all their talents and be together with our whole school community including parents and governors. 
The Easter Gardens were also another highlight with some really creative and imaginative designs. Thank you so 
much for supporting your children with this. 

I also want to say a massive thank you to our amazing FoSS team who put on such a wonderful Easter Fayre after 
the Easter Presentation. I very much enjoyed watching the welly wanging competition which demonstrated that 
there really is a technique to this! Again it was so wonderful to see our whole school community all together and 
as I said at the end of the Easter presentation, I really do feel very blessed to be part of such a wonderful and 
supportive group of people. 

Whilst you would have thought that preparing for the Easter presentation would have been enough for one week, 
we still managed to fit in some other wonderful learning experiences. On Monday some of our Year 5 pupils took 
part in a Tag Rugby event run by Sparsholt Agricultural College. It took place at Winchester Rugby Club and the 
children thoroughly enjoyed themselves and showed real sportsmanship throughout. On Tuesday, Rowan and 
Maple were lucky enough to be able to visit Sparsholt Agricultural College to take part in some really exciting and 
challenging orienteering. They were also able to visit the farm whilst they were there and thoroughly enjoyed 
seeing the variety of animals housed onsite. 

Even today has been one of full productivity with Year 3 and Year 6 going swimming this morning and Oak class 
being masterchefs and creating some amazing Mexican dishes as part of their Design and Technology project this 
afternoon. 

Finally, thank you all so much for the incredible generosity you have shown through your donations of Easter eggs 
and treats in support of the Winchester Basics Bank. There are so many families that these donations will make a 
huge difference to over the Easter period.  

I really do want to thank all of you for your continued support this year and the positivity that you show us as a 
school. I hope you all have a fantastic Easter break and am looking forward to welcoming the children back into 
school on Monday 17th April for what I know will be an amazing Summer term. 

Kind regards, 

Mrs Hanratty 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

General Information 

Key dates for the diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Event Additional Information
Children 

involved

Parents 

involved
Date Time

Bank Holiday School closed All children n/a Monday 1st May All Day

Family Coronation 

Picnic
More information to follow All children Yes Friday 5th May TBC

Bank Holiday School closed All children n/a Monday 8th May All Day

SATs Week SATs for Year 6 Year 6 No
Tuesday 9th May - 

Friday 12th May
All Day

Musical May 

Concert
More information to follow All children Yes Friday 26th May 2:15pm

Last day of half-

term
All children Yes Friday 26th May From 3:30pm

Key dates for your diaries - for Summer Term 1

Core Christian Value Awards 

We were very proud to commend our Core Christian Value Award recipients in 
Celebration Worship today. Children from each class are nominated weekly for 
each of our Core Values: Courage, Compassion and Creativity. 

Courage           Compassion       Creativity  

Willow Henry Louis Finbar   

Beech Edi Felix Daisy   

Maple Elise Rory Ishaan   

Rowan Oscar Toby Henry N   

Oak Beatrix Lola Ollie  

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

     

 



Clubs for Summer Term 

Please see below the timetable for after-school clubs in the Summer Term. Please refer to the separate 
communication sent out from the office with details and form to complete to register for school-run clubs. 

Day 
After-School 
Clubs 

Timings Notes 

Monday 

Outdoor Lacrosse 
Club 

(Years 2 – 6) 

3:30pm – 4:30pm Run by the school. Taking place on the school field. 
Payable termly in advance.  
£25 per full term (reduction due to additional bank 
holidays and inset day) 

Tuesday 

Mad Science Club 

(Years 1 – 6) 

3:30pm – 4:30pm 

Run by Mad Science. Please book and pay directly at 
Wessex.madscience.org 

Wednesday 

Fencing Club 

(Years 3 –  6) 

3:30pm – 4:30pm Please book and pay directly with Jon Mann – 
jdsportscoaching@gmail.com  / 07554 442320 

Rounders Club 

(Years 2 - 6) 

3:30pm – 4:30pm Run by the school. Payable termly in advance.  
£30 per full term. 

Thursday 

Choir and Music 
Club 

(Years 3 – 6) 

3:30pm – 4:30pm Run by the school. Payable in advance.  
£30 per full term. 

Cricket Club 

(Years 4, 5 & 6) 

3:30pm – 4:30pm Run by the school. Payable termly in advance.  
£30 per full term. 

Friday 

Integr8 Dance – 
Sparsholt Minis 

(Year R – 2)  

3:30pm – 4:30pm Please book and pay directly with Integr8Dance – 
will@integr8dance.com  / 01962 808398 

Integr8 Dance – 
Sparsholt Squad 

(Year 3 – 6) 

4:30pm – 5:30pm 

Children cannot 
stay at school until 
4:30pm. 

Please book and pay directly with Integr8Dance – 
will@integr8dance.com / 01962 808398 

 

mailto:jdsportscoaching@gmail.com
mailto:will@integr8dance.com
mailto:natalie@integr8dance.com


FoSS Update 

 
Thank you all for your donations, baking and help yesterday at the Easter Fayre. It was a lovely way to celebrate 
Easter, with lots of chocolate being won, wellies being thrown and smiles all round.  
 
We are still busily counting the money and will let everyone know what we raised next term. All of the money 
raised will go towards the creation of a new food technology space for the children.  
 
We are now looking forward to all the fun things planned for the summer term! 
 
  

 

Other Useful Information 

 

 

 

 

 
Littleton Tennis Club Open Day - Take 2! Sunday 16th April 10am-12pm 
 
We have tennis activities for the whole family & would love to welcome Sparsholt pupils and their families 
 

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/LittletonTennisClub/Events 

 

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/LittletonTennisClub/Events


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


